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COMMUNITY following a BOUNDLESS God 
 
June- Community 
24 And let us consider how to provoke one another to love and good deeds, 25 not neglecting to meet 
together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging one another, and all the more as you see the Day 
approaching. -Hebrews 10: 24-25 
 

July- Boundless 
19 I want you to know all about Christ's love, although it is too wonderful to be measured. Then your 
lives will be filled with all that God is. -Ephesians 3:19 CEV 
 

How are we as a COMMUNITY following our BOUNDLESS God?  Is our community encouraging each 
other to love all and serve all?  Are we encouraging each other to think outside the boundaries we set 
for ourselves? 
 

Our God is beyond measure, BOUNDLESS.  Our God brings BOUNDLESS love to our COMMUNITY.  
Who can we share it with?  Our God brings BOUNDLESS grace to our COMMUNITY. Who needs to 
receive it?  Our God brings BOUNDLESS joy to our COMMUNITY. Where should we spread it? 
 

Come this summer to worship and to hear about COMMUNITY and to engage in how we can be 
BOUNDLESS just like our God.  There are many events this summer, where we can explore how             
our COMMUNITY follows a BOUNDLESS God. 
 
Summer Blessings,  
Intern Pastor Hillary 
 
 
 

Blessing Ministry Updates 
 

  April showers brought May blessings.  We celebrated our community for many                 
 different milestones in their lives in May.  We blessed all women on Mother’s Day                 
 for the guidance and strength they give our community.  Next, we blessed the            
 quilters who have made over 200 quilts so far this year.  Thank you, quilters, for               
 your dedication to this ministry.  

 

We want to continue to celebrate each and every member of the Peace Community with mile-
stones in your life.  Please fill out the google form for the Blessings Ministry: https://forms.gle/
KvTrbM2U4qCnpbaQA  .  Each week during announcement and celebration time, we will give 
special blessings for life milestones.   
 

Our June special blessing will be Sunday, June 19th at 9:00 am service.  We will bless all men for 
the role they have in our lives as fathers, leaders, caregivers, and mentors.  Come receive a special 
blessing through a litany for men and a small appreciation gift. 
 

Our July special blessing will be Sunday, July 17th during 9:00 am outdoor service.  We will be 
doing a Blessing of the Animals.  Bring your pets or your fair animals to receive a special blessing. 
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FROM THE OFFICE 
Pastoral Duties: 
May 7th: Funeral service of Michael Wente (Pastor Melissa) 
 

May Attendance: 
1st: 119    8th: 135   15th: 148    22nd: 77       
Giving this Month: Budget- $28,511  Missions-$727  Furnace(s)-$3,750 
 

Noisy Offering: 
May 26th-$192 collected for the quilters for batting and other supplies 
June 26th-donations given to the Little Dresses for Africa project for shipping 
July 10th-donations given toward the High School Mission Trip in July 

Found:                                           
a two-tone blue women’s jacket, 
size medium. It was left the day 
of the Clothing Event.  It is 
hanging on the coat rack by         
the office 

 
Peace Quilters completed 200 adult and 24 baby/child quilts between Jan. 1st and the end of 
May. These are distributed to:  Milltown Shelter, 2 local homeless shelters, a native American 
reservation in S. Dakota, Lutheran World Relief and Sharing & Caring Hands. Keep looking for 
used blankets that we can use for batting and remnants of colorful yarn or crochet thread.  
If you purchase HOBBs brand batting for your own projects, the UPC label can be used for a       
discounted price for charitable organizations.  The quilters can purchase batting at a much           
better price.  Please leave the UPC label in the office if you have any.   

Women’s Wednesday Bible Study 
June & July, 6:30-7:30pm 

Starting June 1st.   
It’s been too long… and the texting studies 
were really great, but it’s time for us to meet  
IN PERSON! 
Please join Ronda Haley at Peace each Weds.               
in June and July for an hour of digging into 
God’s Word…specifically the books of 1st & 
2nd Thessalonians.  Just bring your Bible and 
we’ll chat, discuss, and learn together about 
one chapter each week. NO BIBLE EXPER-
TISE NEEDED! Just come and enjoy the      
fellowship & the insights that we glean from 
one another. Please text or call Ronda if you 
have questions (651-210-9347). 

Summer Worship 
Sunday Services will be at 9:00 am         
during June, July, August & part of Sept.  
We will worship outside (weather permit-
ting) most Sundays.  We will be in the 
Sanctuary on the following Sundays: 
June 26, July 10 and July 24. 
 
 
Help Wanted: 
Coordinator to oversee Sunday School                   
Children’s Ministries at Peace.  This job 
is for 10 hours per week beginning in   
August. See pg. 12 for more information.  
 

Missing:                                                      
we are missing several roaster liners    
(yes, just the liners) from the kitchen.  
2 are oval and are relatively new.  
Please check to make sure you do not 
have the wrong liner with your roaster. 
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PARISH NURSE NOTES 

The Benefits of Volunteering.  Summertime is almost here. That means more 
time for gardening, family reunions, and time at the cabin for fishing and boating. 
However, there are still many organizations that rely on the help of volunteers this 
time of year to continue their important work for the community. If you don’t           
already volunteer in some capacity, did you know that volunteering: 
 

*can help you live longer? -- A study of aging found that people who volunteer 
have lower mortality rates than those that don't volunteer. 
 

*decreases the risk of depression? -- Research has shown that those who          
volunteer, particularly those over 65 years old, have lower rates of depression,        
as volunteering lends itself to increased social interaction. 
 

*can reduce stress levels? -- Volunteering can build individuals’ social networks 
and improve their sense of fulfillment, therefore lessening the effects of stress. 
PLC’s faith word for June just so happens to be COMMUNITY. In the Dresser/SCF/
Osceola area volunteers of many types are needed for everything from driving 
folks to their appointments for Interfaith Caregivers, to sorting donations at the 
Adoray Hospice Store, to joining the Friends of Interstate Park. Please consider an 
opportunity to make our area communities an even better place in which to work 
and live!  
 
Thanks to PaetynnBliese and Alivia Maki and the “Why Wait” program at Osceola 
High School, we now have Hypoglycemic Kits at the ready for anyone experienc-
ing a low blood sugar crisis. In the event one of these emergent kits (which have 
orange labels) is needed to help someone with a critically low blood sugar, know 
that they are now placed in the following areas of our church:  
 

¨ In the AED box that’s in the hallway leading to the kitchen 
¨ Inside the First Aid box in the kitchen 
¨ Inside the First Aid kit in the church office 
¨ In the top drawer of the back-of-the-church sound booth 
  

As we try to make sense of the tragedies occurring all around our country and 
world lately, even the most resilient of people struggle to make sense of the           
negative headlines. Know that there is help out there for anybody struggling with 
feeling that they just can’t “buck up” or “keep it together” anymore. The Mental 
Health Task Force of Polk County has been engaging area church leaders in some 
presentations on Zoom regarding many aspects of mental health in our communi-
ties. Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you and/or your child need help in deal-
ing with life’s difficulties, addictions, fears, or hopelessness. Start by going to the 
Task Force’s website: mentalhealthpolk.org. (Keep in mind, this is not a crisis 
center; for a true mental health emergency call 911.) 
 

Last summer we enjoyed some beautiful Sunday morning services out on the 
church’s front lawn, and we’re looking forward to doing that again this summer. 
Please know if you want to join us but have forgotten a lawn chair, we will have 
some chairs set up outside for anyone to use. So put on your shorts and sandals, 
grab a coffee to go, and join us at 9 AM in outdoor worship! 
 

Above all this summer, be kind in a world that desperately needs compassion, 
grace, and hope, 
 
Karen 



5 

 



6 

 

9th Grade Confirmation Update: 
 
Final Project Proposals due to Pastor Melissa                         
on June 1st 
 

Pastor Melissa has finished all scheduled meetings 
with confirmation students & parent(s). If you missed 
your meeting or need to reschedule, please contact 
her ASAP. 

NORTH SHORE MISSION TRIP 
If you are attending the North Shore Mission Trip, make sure you have 
these important dates on your calendar:  
 
· Team Send-off: Sunday, July 17th @ 9am during worship 
· Final Trip Meeting (Students and at least 1 parent): Sunday, July 17th 

@ 10am (after send-off) 
· North Shore Mission Team Leads Worship on Sunday,                          

August 7 @ 9am 

Prayer Send-Off for High School North Shore Mission Trip  -  Sunday, July 17th  
We’ve been planning, re-routing (after the cancellation of the 2022 ELCA Youth Gathering), 
and fundraising throughout this past year and the time is finally here! 11 youth and adults 
from Peace Lutheran will be traveling to the North Shore to engage in Mission work and          
experience God’s incredible creation and then joining with 3 other synods to participate in            
a tri-synod youth gathering at the University of Wisconsin - River Falls.  
 

Join us on Sunday, July 17th as we send off this team during worship! Please pray for the 
team as they travel and experience God and grow in their faith through this opportunity!  
Mission Trip dates are July 19-27. 
 

Please Keep this team in your prayers: 
 

 Trey Anderson, Jadie Simpkins, Selah Greenquist, Aaliyah Lopez 
 Megan Hall, Lincoln Ferris, Ethan Hall, Teagan Viebrock, Kacy Johnson 
 

Chaperones:  Becky Anderson & Pastor Melissa  
 

**Come hear about the North Shore Mission trip & Tri-Synod Youth Gathering on August 7th 
as our Youth share their stories and experiences during worship** 
 
 
Maple Syrup Recipe Book: Recipes Needed!  Have you made a great recipe with 
your maple syrup that you have gotten from Peace? We would like to start compiling 
these recipes to make a “Peace Maple Syrup” Cook book for our church! If you would be 
willing to submit your recipe that uses Maple Syrup, please send it to Pastor Melissa or 
the church office.  
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Registrations! 
VBS Registration Link: 

https://vbspro.events/p/plcvbs2022 

 

We’re looking for volunteers for teachers          
and helpers (youth and adult).                         

VBS Volunteer Link: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/409044DA9AB2FA1FF2-vbsvolunteers 

There are still a few Summer 
Backpacks of fun for Sunday 
School kids left!  They are in      
the Narthex and besides being    
a really cool backpack, they have 
fun stuff to do this summer to 
stay connected to Peace!   

Sunday, July 31, 9:00 am  
Worship Service at Interstate Park 

 
Meet at the CC Amphitheater which is by the 
beach.  There is seating for 60 persons at the 
amphitheater, but you are welcome to bring a 
lawn chair or blanket for your family.  
 

Following worship, we will have a Potluck Brunch 
together and then if you wish, you can hike on 
some trails or swim at the beach! Paper plates, 
utensils, cups & coffee will be provided.   
 

If you do not have a Park Pass, Peace has some 
Day Park Passes available for $5 and there is an 
option for you to donate another $5 for a ticket 
for someone that needs one. These need to be 
picked up in the office by Thurs., July 28.  The 
cost at the gate of the park is $7.  
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Sunday Mon Tues Weds Thurs Fri Sat 

    

1    
 
8:30-Quilting 

2     
8:30-10am  
Coffee w/
Pastors @     
Joyful Morning, 
Dresser 
 

7:00 pm AA 

3 4 
 
  

5                                                 
Pentecost-wear 
red! 
9:00 am            
Worship           
Service    
 

Mary Smith’s 
Birthday Open 
House 1-3pm 

6 
 
 
  

7 
 
9:00 am Staff 
Mtg 
 
  

8                                                 
  
8:30-Quilting 

9 
  
 
 
7:00 pm AA 

10 11 
  
 
 

12    
9:00 am              
Worship                 
Service 
    

HS Scholarships 
presented            
 
  

13 14 
  
9:00 am Staff 
Mtg 
 
 

15 
  
8:30-Quilting 

16  
8:30-10am  
Coffee w/
Pastors @3           
Arrows, SCF   
Peace Garage 
Sale 4-6pm  
 

7pm Council 
7:00 pm AA 

17 
  
Garage 
Sale  
8am-6pm 

18 
 
Garage 
Sale                 
8am-Noon 

19 
Happy             
Father’s Day! 
9:00 am         
Worship              
Service 
 
  

20 
 
  

21 
9:00 am Staff 
Mtg 
 

2:00 pm 
Caregiver              
Support 
Group 

22 
  
8:30-Quilting 

23 
 
  
7:00 pm AA 

24 
11am  
Leone 
Montgom-
ery       
service 

25 

26 
9:00 am              
Worship                 
Service            
Praise Band-
Indoor                        
Noisy Offering  

27 28                   
9:00 am Staff 
Mtg 
 

1:30 pm        
Rachael Circle 

29 
 
8:30-Quilting 

30   

    
  
  
   
  

NOTE:  All services will be outdoor          
on the front lawn (weather permitting) 
except for June 26, July 10 and July 24.  

JUNE - Usher/Lay Reader Schedule  (9:00am Services)   
      
June 5th    Usher  Tom & Linda Moore    
           Reader  Kayla Stankowski     
 

 June 12th Usher  Dick Blattner     
           Reader  Mary Lee     
 

 June 19th  Usher  Paul Lindholm    
           Reader  Anne Miller Solsrud     
  

June 26th  Usher  Mark Gjovig family     
        Reader  Maria Gjovig 
      

Garage Sale drop off days. (see page 11) 
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Sunday Mon Tues Weds Thurs Fri Sat 

   

   1 
    
  

2 

3 
 
9:00 am       
Worship         
Service   

4 
 
Office 
Closed 
 
  

5 
 
9:00 am Staff 
Mtg 
 
  

6                                                 
 
8:30-Quilting 

7 
8:30-10am 
Coffee w/
Pastors @ 
Caribou, Osc 
 
7pm AA 

8 
 
 
 
   

9 
 

9am-2pm    
Sewing-
Day (see 
pg. 11) 

10  9:00 am      
Worship        
Service—Indoors 
Noisy Offering  
 
11am-3pm  
Touch a Truck 
Event (see pg. 5) 

11 12 
  
9:00 –4          
Staff Planning 
Day—Out of  
Office 
 
 

13 
  
8:30-Quilting 
 

6:30pm Family  
Movie Night (see 
pg. 7) 

14   
  
  
7pm AA 

15 
   

16 

17 
9:00 am       
Worship                
Service           
with Mission Trip 
Send-Off and 
Blessing of               
Animals/pets 

18 
 
  

19                 
Mission Trip        
departs 
 

9am Staff Mtg 
 

2:00 pm Care-
giver Support 
Group 

20 
  
8:30-Quilting 
 
 
  

21 
8:30-10am  
Coffee w/
Pastors @     
Joyful Morn-
ing, Dresser 
 

7pm AA 

22 
 
11am 
Joanne 
Bader 
Service 

23 

24 
Christmas in       
July! (see pg. 11)             
9:00 am         
Worship - Indoor 
 
31 
9:00 am         
Worship at        
Interstate Park                  
(see pg. 7)          

25 26 
 
9:00 am Staff 
Mtg                       
 
1:30 pm            
Rachael Circle 

27 
 
8:30-Quilting 
 
Mission Trip               
returns 

28 
 
 
7pm AA 

29 30 

      

NOTE:  All services will be outdoor 
on the front lawn (weather permit-
ting) except for July 10 and July 24. 

Sunday, July 31st we will be 
“Worshipping in the Park” at                        
Interstate Park, SCF.                                               
More info on pg. 11. 

JULY - Usher/Lay Reader Schedule  (9:00 am Services) 
      

July 3rd      Usher  Steve Swenson    
            Reader  Karrie Swenson     
 

July 10th    Usher  Chris Chinander     
            Reader  Claire Chinander     
 

July 17th    Usher  Pete Peterson    
            Reader  Jan Museus     
  

July 24th    Usher  Jeff Hall family     
         Reader  Jeff Hall family 
      

July 31st    Usher  Eric Mayer family     
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“For here we do not have an enduring city, but we are looking for the city that is to come.”          
Hebrews 13:14, New International Version 

 

Barnabas writes a fascinating chapter to Jewish believers, connecting the animal sacrifices 
offered by the Israelites outside the physical limits of the camp as they wandered in the      
Sinai with the sacrifice of Jesus’ crucifixion outside the gates of Jerusalem. With this verse, 
he reminds us that our community here on Earth is a temporary one, as we await our          
eternal home in Heaven. 
 

As we focus on the idea of community during the month of June, and as we kick off the Year 
of Stewardship with Christmas in July events, it is a good time to consider in which  of 
these two communities—the temporal or the eternal-- we should gather and set aside our 
time, talents, and treasures. Should we hold tightly to these assets in the here and now, or 
should we give freely of all that God has given us, amassing eternal wealth in the communi-
ty created by God’s love? 
 

Jesus answers this question in His Sermon on the Mount, as quoted by Matthew:  “Don’t 
store up treasures on Earth!.........Instead, store them up in Heaven…….Your heart will         
always be where your treasure is.” Matthew 6:19-21, NIV.  
 

See you next month! 
 
 

The Mission of the Stewardship Ministry of Peace Lutheran Church is to educate all Peace members 
about God’s Scriptural teachings regarding stewardship; namely, that our lives and our property  
belong to God, and that our grateful response should include generously, intentionally, proportion-
ately, and joyfully sharing our time, talent, and treasure for use in His service. 

AUTOMATIC GIVING OPTIONS: 
 

· Contact your bank to set up automatic payments to Peace. This option does not charge 
Peace any transaction fees. 

· Complete a Simply Giving form found at the Welcome Center. 
· Use the Vanco Mobile Faith Phone App 
 

Vanco Phone App:   
Go to the App Store or Google Play & search for "Vanco Mobile Faith Engagement" & download for 
FREE!   
1)  Search for & select Peace Lutheran Church, Dresser, WI 
2)  Tap Donate Now and follow prompts 

 Stewardship Program Kick-off Event!   
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DATES & DETAILS! 
¨ June 16-18 Peace Annual Garage Sale!  Proceeds will be used to offset costs to community 

events hosted by Peace (Touch a Truck-July 10 & 2nd Annual Shindig -Aug. 10) and the church 
budget. This year the Garage Sale will be hosted by the staff and Peace members and we need 
YOU to help us organize it and work at it.  Donate your unwanted items for this worthy cause! 
Bake Sale items are also welcome!  Members of Peace may donate items on the following dates: 

¨   Sun. June 12,  10am-noon 
¨   Mon. June 13,  noon-6pm 
¨   Tues. June 14,   noon-6pm 
¨   Wed. June 15,   4pm-6pm 

 

 Please let the office know if you are willing to help us that week (both day and evening help 
 are needed).  There is also a sign up sheet at the Welcome Center.  Thanks! 
 

¨ Sat., July 9, Little Dresses for Africa Community Sewing Day,  9:00am—2:00pm.             
We need people to cut out dresses, iron, or sew. No experience is necessary. Come for part of 
the day, or the whole time. If you want to sew, bring your sewing machine and an extension 
cord. A light lunch will be served. Invite your friends. Question? Contact Diane Lechman,              
715-483-9791 

¨ Sunday, July 10th-Touch a Truck, 11am-3pm (see pg. 5) This is a family community event 
and we hope that you will come and enjoy this first ever event at Peace! 

 

¨ Sunday, July 24th-Christmas in July (see below) 
   

¨ Sunday, July 31st-Worship (9:00am) at Interstate Park, SCF.  Join us at Interstate Park 
at the CC/Amphitheater Shelter by the beach for outdoor worship.   Please see page 7 for 
more details!                                                                                   

¨ August 1st-4th, 5-7:30pm. VBS at Peace. See page 7 for more details and how to register 
your child(ren) and/or sign up to volunteer.                                                                                

¨ Weds., August 10th-2nd Annual Shindig at Croix-View Farm 

“CHRISTMAS IN JULY”   SUNDAY, JULY 24, 2022 
3 

Get ready to sing Christmas carols, gives gifts, and eat Christmas                                                                      
cookies in the middle of summer, but most importantly, give thanks 
for the gift of Jesus Christ!   
 

This will be the kick-off Sunday for our year round Stewardship                                                                    
program, celebrating the discipleship we have with Jesus Christ,                                                             
both individually and in community.  We will have a “Christmas                                                                  
Giving Tree” with gift tags as a way for you to share your                                                                          
generosity.  Tags will range from buying supplies for Vacation       
Bible School or Sunday School, contributing something for local 
food shelf, paying for a ream or box of office paper, paying the          
electric bill for a month, or even paying a monthly mortgage                
payment.  The tags will be available at the beginning of July. 
 

Thank you for your faithful giving, especially when you responded 
to our Stewardship Temple Talk in March.  We have had a few         
unexpected expenses, and your generosity was appreciated.  Also, 
thank you for giving of your time and talents to Peace Lutheran.  
This enables us to continue to reach out to all people in the name  
of Christ.  You are blessed to be a blessing. 
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HELP WANTED: 
Cemetery Watering-People to help water the cemetery.  The cemetery gets watered once a week 
and if we get enough on the rotation the commitment is 1-3 times per summer months. Please 
let Pat know in the office and she will send out a schedule.  
 
Food & Fellowship Hosts-Over the past several months, Peace Ministry Teams have done an in-
credible job at providing treats after worship each week for a time of food & fellowship. They will 
continue to provide treats through the summer as well! This has been so well received that we 
would like to continue offering treats each Sunday after worship for people to enjoy while they 
chat, drink their coffee (tea or cocoa!) and engage with each other. Might you be willing to 
“host” one Sunday and provide treats? This can be done by yourself, with your family, with a 
friend or friends, with your bible study group, neighborhood group, or your ministry group.  
 

As a host, we ask that you provide & serve treats for approx. 75 people. Items can include bars,  
cookies, donuts/muffins, cheese & crackers, snack mix, fruits, and more. Coffee will be made so 
that when you arrive, you just fill the coffee carafes and place them on the coffee bar with cups, 
creamers, etc (provided). Please have items ready to go by 9:45am each Sunday.  
 

If you are willing to host a Sunday, sign up here or email the church office:  
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1g5t1wkr7Xliq2DvGnZOf9ZRl2zn8rHoYwTa1-SO3bCQ/
edit?usp=sharing 

  An Update from the Council:  Staffing Changes 
Intern 
Luther Seminary has informed us that we will not have an intern for the next year once Hillary’s 
time with us is completed.  There were not enough interns available to meet the need of churches 
requesting one.  While we are disappointed by this news, we will plan to use this time as an      
opportunity to focus on our current financial situation and define how the tasks that the Intern 
does for Peace will be covered this next year. 
  

Sunday School Coordinator for Children’s Ministries 
It has been three months since Dana Paulsen stepped down as the CYF director. We give a huge 
shout out to the Education Ministry for continuing the Sunday School program.  Thank you!! 
  

The Council has approved the hiring of a Sunday School Coordinator to assist with Children’s 
Ministries to begin in August for 10 hours a week.   We are opening up this position to Peace 
members and anyone interested should contact the church office or send a letter of interest by 
June 30th.  
  

Volunteers 
We will need YOU, our church family, to help in various ways in the months to come.  Please 
watch the Tidings, bulletins, emails, and social media for Volunteer Opportunities.  We have     
one great family here at Peace and we know that we can count on you to serve in any way that 
you can.  Thank you!! 
  

Funding  
We also need your offerings to help meet the staffing needs of our congregation, especially as we 
enter these summer months.  We know that vacations take us many places but with our services 
livestreamed and on YouTube, you can take us with you!  Please remember to mail offerings, set 
up recurring payments through your bank or download and use the Vanco Faith App.  Thank 
you!! 
  

Summer Hours 
The church office will be open Monday – Thursday from 8am – 4pm.   
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JUNE & JULY BIRTHDAYS! 

JULY 
 

1st  Carl Busby 
2nd Pat Lones 
 Larry Benitz 
  Dave Berg 
3rd Jack Baillargeon 
 Sam Thanig 
4th Bobbi Blattner 
 Louise Dyrbye 
 Anne Miller 
5th Bryan Raddatz 
 Jerry Kolve 
6th Dick Museus 
7th Sandy Ball 
 Mark Johnson 
8th Paul Smith 
 Isaiah Tate 
 Isaac Tate 
9th Kayla Stankowski 
10th Janice Johnson 
 Luke Haase 
11th Katie Raddatz 
 Rachel Kautz 
 Lauren Kromrey 
12th Stacy Busick 
 Kieran DeFoe 
 Jacob DeFoe 
 Leyla Kromrey 
 Emily Jeske 

JUNE 
 

2nd Kristin Johnson 
 Julia Bottolfson 
4th Bev Kobs 
 Linda Kahl 
 Macey McNitt 
5th Steve Bystrom 
 Kathy Jantz 
 Karen Hale 
6th Mary Smith 
 Mack Hagen 
7th Matt Brice 
 Michael O’Connor 
8th Dale Rhoe 
 James Maypark 
 Camryn Maypark 
 Eva Gonzalez 
9th Phil Everhart 
 Lori Kromrey 
 Angela Gorski 
10th Greg Guggisberg 
12th Carson Hollman 
 Ilie Jensen 
13th Judy Carlson 
 Lisa Robinson 
 Ellen Brice 
 Abby Tolzman 
15th Joe Berg 
16th Declan Greenquist 
17th Bruce Plomski 
18th Edward Fehlen 
19th Lisa LaMirande 
 Dan Newman 
 Ethan Stephansen 
20th Sharon Wampfler 
21st Evan Gorres 
 Henry Thanig 
22nd Becky Olson 
23rd Jackie Berg 
24th Nate Ferris 
25th Rose Swanson 
 Brett Lossing 
 Kelly Lossing 

26th Orlin Ellefson 
 Diane Lysne 
 Dawn Western 
 Kailey Ekstrom 
27th Chris Chinander 
 Mary Flood 
29th Logan Schrock 
30th Mark Swenson 
 Willa Brown 

13th Sue DeMenge 
 Aaron Hartman 
 Mitchell Strege 
14th Tawnya Koenig 
 Ethan Guilfoile 
 Josilyn Walstead 
 Everly Benson 
17th Ryan Rondeau 
18th Mike DeFoe 
 Jim Olson 
 Katelyn Haase 
 Sydney Peterson 
20th Mary Larson 
21st Thelma Vanderwerf 
 Ken Stensven 
 Gretchen Larson 
22nd Michon Harelson 
 Blake Slater 
 Madison Link 
 Aaron Steele 
23rd Adam Solsrud 
 Bella Brown 
25th Marilyn Tretsven 
 Carol Rhoe 
 Jenna Rondeau 
 Timothy Lundeen  
26th Angela Gorres 
 Matt Lechman 
 Lincoln Ferris 
 Wyatt Martinson 
27th Sawyer Brice 
28th Diane Moser 
 Matthew Ward 
29th Mike Lee 
 Eden Peterson 
30th Katie Nelson 
 Vern Rondeau 
 Terry Bjornstad 
 Eric Mayer 
31st Harrison Saf 
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9:00 am Sunday Services 

 

Please note that the Church Office summer hours                
are Monday-Thursday, 8am-4pm. The office will not                 
be open on Fridays during June, July & August                     
unless there is an event on that day. 

CHURCH STAFF/Contact Information  
 

Pastor Melissa Carmack 
 651-338-7459 (cell)  Email: plcyouthpastor@gmail.com 

Intern Hillary Toulson 
 Email:  plcdresserintern@gmail.com 
Office Administrator Pat Adam 
 715-222-9404 (cell)  Email: plcdresseroffice@gmail.com 
Parish Nurse Karen Fossum                                                                                                        
 Email: plcparishnurse@gmail.com 
Director of Media Tammy Brenizer 
 Email: plcdressermedia@gmail.com 
Accompanists  Ronda Haley, Dennis Alfveby 
Custodian Jerry Rosenow 
Bookkeepers 
 Cheryl Bjornstad, Pete Peterson  
Financial Secretaries 
 Bonnie Crary, Maxine Waddick 

¨  to those who helped with the cooking & serving and those who drove thru to get  
Tacos for Cinco De Mayo.  Our proceeds for the youth mission trip was over $1,000 

¨ to Bill & Pat Lones for putting together the Sunday School Summer Bags AND     
for delivering the quilts to Sharing & Caring Hands 

¨ to the Sunday School and Confirmation Leaders who faithfully mentored our kids  
on Sundays and/or Wednesday evenings 

¨ to Bernie for the cupcakes on Sr. Recognition Sunday  
¨ to Ilene, MaryLou and the helpers at Forest Heights for the fleece blankets for               

our HS Seniors 
¨ to the members who have brought in paper towels, coffee, napkins, tape and copy 

paper for office and kitchen use 
¨ to the helpers on Cemetery Clean Up Day-it looks great 
¨ to all the members that gave “above & beyond” to offset the cost of the replacement 

of the 3 furnaces (70% of the total cost was donated)!! 

   Take us to the lake!                                                                        
 We livestream our Sunday services!  Online: 
 www.youtube.com/PeaceLutheranDresser 


